Wayne County Public Health
Board of Health Meeting
Wednesday November 11, 2020 
8:30 am
COVID Zoom

MINUTES

Those attending:  Shelley Bickel, Dr. Wells, Penny Fetters, Clayton Merritt, Tom Swearingin, Dave Dotts, Don Seams, Susan Moore, Jen Reed-TR Newspaper, and 30 other attendees from the community via Zoom.  The meeting was also livestreamed on facebook by Jen Reed.

Dr. Wells called the meeting to order at 8:35 am.  Clayton made a motion and seconded by Tom to approve the agenda.  Motion approved.

Dr. Wells read the Board of Health Directive to all present and why this directive needed to be 
approved and passed for Wayne County citizens.

Clayton talked about the increase in the number of cases in the county, high positivity rate, and the need to slow the spread of this virus so that our healthcare workers and hospital will continue to be able to handle all types of health issues not just COVID patients.  He supports this directive.

Susie stated that she supports this directive and it is the board of health’s job to promote the health of the citizens of Wayne County.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Tom representing Board of Health and Board of Supervisors supports this directive.  He feels it is what is necessary to slow the spread of the virus in our community.  He also stated on November 2, 2020, the board of supervisors voted to approved to continue to fund public health to do their job and he said they need to stand behind this directive as well

Penny supports this directive and that people in Wayne County need to look at the larger picture and make sure our hospital, clinic an public health do not get overwhelmed and can continue to serve the community during this pandemic and there are other illnesses people do have.

Deb Thompson, an advocate for public in Iowa read a very well written document i of what Wayne County is trying to do and will get the word out to all local public health agencies in the state about this directive and to encourage other boards of health to do what this county is doing.

Don Seams and Dave Dotts, board of supervisors, said they are in support of this directive.

Some other participants spoke on Zoom in support and asked some questions as well.

Finally, Dr. Wells said that we need 100% change in community behavior to stop the spread of virus.

A motion was made by Clayton and seconded by Susie to approve this directive.  All five board members voted yes and motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 am.
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